
 
 
 

City of Sedgwick 
City Council Meeting 

August 6, 2025 
 

TO:   Mayor and City Council 

SUBJECT:  Staff Report 

INITIATED BY:  Administration 

Pool: The Sedgwick Community Pool will be closing for the season on Saturday, August 9th with the pooch 
plunge taking place on Sunday, August 10th. We would like to thank everyone who attended this year and 
thank those members of our team who kept the pool up and running this season!   
 
PW & Utilities: As the school year approaches, we will be losing our seasonal help and moving back down 
to the four full-time employees in public works. We want to thank Wyatt Requa and Koen Werner for 
another year’s help during the summer.  
 
You may have noticed that two trees were removed from the city park this past week. The city contracted 
with Arbor Masters to remove two dead trees near the gazebo. They will be coming back in the next 
couple of weeks to grind out the stumps and make the area level again.  
 
The north rotor at the sewer plant has been repaired and is back in operating condition. Earlier in the 
year, the bearing went out on the rotor causing it to be out of order. Further investigation by JCI concluded 
that the shaft that rotates the contraption was out of balance which was the cause of the bearing failing.   
 
Fire/EMS Station: Staff met with the BG team and Ranson Financial last week to review the 90% 
Construction Drawing Progress. The schedule below will take us through the remainder of the year for the 
project.  
 
August 14th – Final Sealed Construction Drawings to City For Review 
August 21st - Reviewed Plans Returned to BG With Comments 
August 28th – Notice to Bid Published in Harvey County Now and Digital Bid Network 
September 12th – Pre-Bid Meeting 11am City Hall 
September 30th – Bid Opening 10 am City Hall 
October 15th – Regular City Council Meeting/ Awarding of Bid 
November 17th – Construction to Begin 


